
St. André Bessette Parish 
St. Bernard Church, Enfield 

St. Rose of Lima Church, Fall River 
Holy Cross Church, Middle Musquodoboit 

Pastor: Fr. Gerald David 
 frgerald@standrebessette.net 
Deacon: Rev. Mr. Dan Bowden 
 dangbowden@gmail.com 
 
St. Rose of Lima Office: 902-860-0475 or strose@standrebessette.net 
Holy Cross & St. Bernard Office: 902-883-2660 or stbernardsenfield@gmail.com 
Coordinator, Faith Formation: Maria McDonald at 902-576-2192 or Maria.McDonald@standrebessette.net 
Communications (Bulletin): standrecommunication@gmail.com 

Weekend Masses: 
Saturday 4 pm at Holy Cross 
Sunday 9 am at St. Bernard 
Sunday 11 am at St. Rose of Lima (Live Stream) 

Weekday Masses:        
Tuesday No Mass at St. Bernard on November 8  
Wednesday No Mass at St. Rose of Lima on November 9 
Thursday No Mass at St. Bernard on November 10 
Friday November 11 — Remembrance Day 
 9 am at St. Rose of Lima (no extended time of 
 Adoration) 

We are a new concept for funeral service in Nova Scotia. 

Our goal is to offer everything you need, but provide just 

what you want. 

Quality and value. 

 

67 Temple Terrace, Lower Sackville, NS 

902.252.6767 or MaritimeCremation.ca 

Remembrance Masses and Book of Remembrance — During the month of November, we 
remember and pray for the souls of the Faithful Departed.  This past week, we celebrated The 
Solemnity of All Saints at St. Bernard on November 1 and the Mass of All Souls at St. Rose of Lima 
on November 2.  
 
We will have two special liturgies later this month to celebrate the lives of all who passed away 
in St. André Bessette Parish, especially those who died in the last year (since November 1, 
2021). A Mass of Remembrance and candle lighting ceremony will be held on November 15 at 
6:30 pm at St. Bernard and on November 16 at 6:30 pm at St. Rose of Lima. As a Family of Faith, I 
invite all parishioners to come and pray with and for those families, offering once again support 
in the midst of the loss. 
 
Letters of invitation will go out to families whose funerals we celebrated and whose family 
members were buried from our churches. Please call the church office to confirm attendance. If 
you are a parishioner and lost a close relative (mother, father, son, daughter, brother or sister) 
who lived elsewhere, please call the church office to add his/her name to the list to be read 
aloud. 
 
A Book of Remembrance has been placed in the Sanctuary of each of our churches. Parishioners 
are invited to add names of deceased loved ones who they wish to be remembered in prayer by 
the community during November. 

THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME — November 6, 2022 

mailto:Maria.McDonald@standrebessette.net


 

Clergy Study Days  From November 8 to 10, the priests of the Archdiocese will be gathering with 
Archbishop Dunn in Cornwallis Park for a Conference on Parish Leadership. In light of this, there will be 
no Mass this Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday. There will be Mass on Friday at 9 am at St. Rose of 
Lima Church. Please pray for the clergy during these study days.  
 
Ministries at Mass – On Saturday, October 28, those involved in coordinating the various ministries in 
our Parish met to discern the reality of the number of volunteers who currently share their time and 
talent with the church. We are so very grateful for their service, but we need, in all three churches, 
more parishioners to come forward to help. It takes a lot of people working together to ensure that the 
celebration of Mass goes well.  We ask you to consider assisting us in celebrating the highest form of 
prayer – The Sacrifice of the Mass. 
 
Consider getting involved in one of the following ministries: 

Call the church office to get connected with a group of compassionate, caring, giving and faithful 
individuals. We look forward to hearing from you! 
 
Distribution of Holy Communion to the Sick and Homebound — If you or someone you know lives in 
the Fall River area, cannot physically attend Mass, and would like to receive Holy Communion at home, 
we would like to help. Contact Audrey DeMone (902-860-1798) or Eleanor Hanlon (902-860-3957) for 
more information. 
 
St. Rose of Lima Knights of Columbus “Socks for Souls” Campaign — The Knights will once 
again be collecting socks and gloves for those in need this winter. Please place your 
donations in the designated box at the entrance of St. Rose of Lima Church before 
November 13, 2022. 
 
Looking for a way to contribute but don’t have a lot of time? St. Rose of Lima volunteer 
church cleaners are looking for help. It involves only 1 to 1½ hours every 5 weeks. If you would like to 
sign up or want more information, contact Barry at 902-800-0707 or barryirvine46@gmail.com. 
 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) — RCIA is the process for faith development and formation 
for adults seeking to either complete the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Holy Communion and 
Confirmation) or to join the Roman Catholic Church. Contact Father Gerald if you are interested (as a 
team member or participant) or spread the word to others who might be. You can reach him at 
frgerald@standrebessette.net.  
 
St. Bernard CWL Membership Fees — Payment for January 1 to December 31, 2023 fees are now 
being accepted. The cost is $35.00. Pay by January 1 and you could win back your money. Our next 
regular CWL meeting will be Tuesday, January 3, 2023 in St. Bernard Church basement following the 
6:30 pm Mass. New Members Welcome! NO SCENTS PLEASE. Please contact Maureen Tidgwell @ 902-
860-0656. 

 
PARSONS WOOD PRODUCTS LTD. 

Firewood - Full Cord Guaranteed 
Cut – Split - Delivered 

Cash - Cheque – E-transfer 
 902-384-3347 (Sue) 

Better Business Bureau Accredited  

 

Civil Construction Solutions 

Infrastructure Renewal Consultants 

Francis White 
Troubleshooting and Risk Mitigation Specialists 

Civilconstructionsolut@gmail.com 

902-860-1981 

 

St. Rose of Lima 
 

November 6 

9:45 to 10:45 am 

Parent Session and 

Class for Students 
 

November 20   St. Bernard  

9:45 to 10:45 am 

Class for Students  November 13  
    10:00 to 11:00 am  

Confirmation   Parent Session and  
  Classes    Class for Students  

November 6 and 20  

@ St. Bernard    November 27  

6:30 to 8:00 pm   10:00 to 11:00 am  

    Class for Students  
 

Magnificat — This international 
ministry to Catholic women is 
celebrating 25 years. The Halifax 
Mary, Queen of Peace Chapter 
will be recognizing this milestone 
on Saturday, November 26, 2022 
with Mass, Magnificat luncheon, a 
recap of blessings and fellowship: 
10 am to 1:30 pm at St. Bernard 
Church. Cost is $20. RSVP to Lia 
Thibault at 902-240-6978 or by 
email: 
magnificathalifax@gmail.com. 
 
 

Please note that the parish 
offices will be CLOSED on 

 Remembrance Day, Friday, 
November 11, 2022.    

Thanks for your support! 

Music 
Hospitality/Greeter 
Altar Server 
Reader 

Sacristan 
Usher 
IT Team 
Outreach 

Extra-Ordinary Minister of Holy Communion 
Liturgical Arts and Decorating (Seasons and Special Celebrations) 
Mass Coordinator 
  



 

Caring & Sharing Angel Tree Food Bank (Enfield) — Registration has begun for the 2022 Christmas 
season and parishioners are once again being asked for support. Numbers have been up 37% this 
year and they are anticipating a great demand on the food bank over the Christmas and winter 
season. Monetary donations can be sent c/o Unit 2, 50 Old Enfield Road, Enfield, NS B2T 1C9 or e-
transferred to caringandsharinghants@gmail.com. If you wish to adopt an angel or family, please 
contact Allison Gilby at caringsharingaaf@gmail.com or Pam at 902-476-7982. Donations of baked 
goods can be delivered to the Legion on Thursday, December 15 between 9 am and noon, or contact 
Maxine at 902-883-1040 to make special arrangements. Your help is greatly appreciated. 
 
Support for Beacon House —Beacon House is now taking applications from clients who would like to 
receive a Christmas Box and are expecting to prepare 500! Each box will include stuffing mix, 
cranberry sauce, canned gravy and cookies. Each recipient will receive a turkey, pie and fresh 
produce. ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ wƻǎŜ ƻŦ [ƛƳŀ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ 100 cans of turkey gravyΦ 
Please place your donation in the Beacon House box at the entrance of the church. For other 
inquiries, feel free to contact St. Rose of Lima’s Representative on the Beacon House Board, Karen 
Creelman, at kcreelman@eastlink.ca. 
 
Work of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul — This Catholic organization’s mission is ¢ƻ ƭƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
DƻǎǇŜƭ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ōȅ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǾŜΣ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΣ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻȅ. It helps clients 
from Middle Musquodoboit, Lantz, Enfield, Windsor Junction, Fall River, Waverley and surrounding 
areas with requests for assistance with food, oil, power and other personal items. With the increase 
in the cost of food and heating oil, they anticipate that the need will be great as the cold weather 
arrives. Membership has decreased and they are seeking new members so that they can help as 
many as possible in a timely fashion. It is very rewarding work. If you would like more information, 
please get in touch at 902-476-8626. They meet on the second Monday of the month and can 
certainly alternate meetings between Fall River and Enfield. They also want to thank everyone for 
the continued support with gift cards and monetary donations. They could not do this without your 
help!  
 
Diocesan Community Collection— The last diocesan collection for 2022, the Community Collection, is 
scheduled for November 20, the Feast of Christ the King.  This collection is a direct mail ask with 
parishioners receiving collection information and a donor card by mail prior to November 
20.  Donations can be made by: 
¶ completing the donor card and returning it directly to the Archdiocese, 
¶ completing the donor care and dropping it in the parish collection on Sunday, November 20, or 
¶ clicking on the Donate button at www.halifaxyarmouth.org. Please select Community Collection. 
Questions about the Community collection can be directed to Melissa Lunn at 
mlunn@halifaxyarmouth.org or 902-429-9800 ext 309. 
 
Archdiocesan Liturgical Commission’s Liturgical Music Workshops ð To support music ministers 
throughout the Archdiocese, the Commission is hosting a music workshop on Saturday, November 
19, 2022. The workshop is directed at music leaders and cantors. However, anyone who is involved in 
music ministry is welcome to join! The day will be an in-person event and will take place at Holy 
Trinity Parish, St. John Vianney Church in Lower Sackville. The day will begin at 9:30 am for check-in 
and conclude at 2:45 pm. For more information or to register, please contact Sr. Bernadette Cool at 
bcool@halifaxyarmouth.org. 

http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org
mailto:mlunn@halifaxyarmouth.org

